
For Santa Clara County Districts 
District Business & Advisory Services  

Bulletin: 21-033 

Date:    April 8, 2021  

To:   District Fiscal Directors 
District Human Resource and Payroll Managers 

From: Dennis Loo, Supervisor- Payroll, Tax & Retirement 

Re:   Notice of Unemployment Insurance Rate Change for FY 2021-22 

Please be advised that all school districts in Santa Clara County, as part of the School Employer Fund (SEF), the 
California Employment Development Department (EDD) has determined fiscal year 2021-22 Unemployment 
Insurance (UI) contribution rate will increase from 0.05% to 1.23% effective July 1, 2021. 

You can find more information in the EDD link below: 

https://edd.ca.gov/Payroll_Taxes/School_Employees_Fund 

If you have any questions, please contact Dennis Loo at (408) 453-6617. 

Please distribute this information within your District as deemed appropriate. 

https://edd.ca.gov/Payroll_Taxes/School_Employees_Fund.htm#:%7E:text=The%20rate%20is%20determined%20by,benefits%20paid%20in%20a%20quarter

